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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

April 20, 2010 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:03pm

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:


Karen Clark, Chairing the meeting







Kathleen Peterson
Theresa Chase

Stephanie Murguia 
Trustees Absent:


Lynn Crutchley

Staff Present:



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director







Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager

Debbie Walker, Branch and Youth Services Coordinator

Katherine Mielke, Marketing Specialist








Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant
PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS – None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Murguia/Trustee Chase) to approve meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of March 16, 2010.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
The April 6, 2010 Study Session was noted as having been cancelled.
ACTION ITEMS
Foundation Gift Check 
The Library received a gift check in the amount of $9,918 from the Newport Beach Public Library Foundation.  These funds represent the current balances in donor-restricted funds received by the Foundation since October 2009.  These funds are designated for Library materials and Literacy Department salaries.  
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Murguia) to accept the $9,918 gift check.  Motion carried by acclamation.  
Hours at Corona del Mar
Branch and Youth Services Coordinator Debbie Walker distributed written staff recommendations to change the Corona del Mar Branch Library hours.  Staff proposes changing the open nights from Tuesday and Wednesday to Tuesday and Thursday and that the branch remain open until 9:00 p.m. on those nights instead of 10:00 p.m.   The late hours have been kept for almost a year and statistics do not support the additional expenses required to keep the branch open an extra hour two nights a week.  
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Murguia) to accept staff’s recommendation for the change in Corona del Mar hours.  Motion carried by acclamation.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Library Marketing Update

Library Marketing Specialist Katherine Mielke distributed a print out of and gave an update on past events and future marketing plans.  Various ways in which the Library is marketing its events and services are through the Monthly E-News, web ads, City website communications, print and press coverage.  The 2010 marketing goals on ways to increase the community’s awareness of the Library’s services were reviewed and discussed.  
Collecting Overdue Fines
Library Information Systems Coordinator Sean Bearly gave an overview on the implementation of lowering the Library’s collection agency threshold amounts from $75 to $40.  Staff met with a collection agency consultant today and discussed the cost and options associated with collecting overdue fines.  Beginning Monday, May 10, customers who owe over $40 will be sent to the collection agency.  Staff has been informed on ways in which they are to respond to customers questions regarding this change.  Notice of the change will also be advertised through the Library website.  Prior to May 10, emails will be sent to all customers who have fines and will be worded as follows: 
“On May 10, the Newport Beach Public Library is changing the fine threshold at which accounts are automatically sent to the Library’s collection agency. The new threshold is accounts owing $40 or more. You are receiving this email because you are in the group of customers affected by this change. Please consider paying your fines online now.”

City Hall Update

In approximately three weeks dirt removal will begin behind the Central Library to make way for construction of the new Civic Center.  Rodent abatement is being planned for prior to the dirt’s removal.  
Corona del Mar Update
All information was reported earlier in this meeting.

Communications 

Customer Comments – The March customer comments were reviewed and discussed and included many positive comments as well as parking issues at the Central Library.  
Monthly Reports

Library Activities – 
The Library has had a problem with many DVDs going missing in the past few weeks.  Staff will be taking inventory and working on solutions to alleviate this problem.   

National Library Week went very well.  City leaders participated in hosting storytimes.  The attendance at the various programs was high and there was a lot of positive press.  

The Chef Series has been a major success and restaurants are now calling the Library to see how they may participate in this program.

Trustee Theresa Chase suggested bringing back the Job Search classes at the Library as has been done in the past.

Staff will be revamping the Library’s database statistical reporting at the end of the current fiscal year.

Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed.
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed and discussed.
Library Services Director Report – Already discussed under Monthly Report of Library Activities.
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – Liaison not present.
Friends of the Library Liaison – Liaison not present.
DSLS Liaison – Trustee Theresa Chase gave an update on the DSLS speakers and ticket sales.  Discussion continued on most recent DSLS speakers.
Other Items of Interest – None.
Future Agenda Items – Agenda items for discussion at the May 18, 2010 Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting:
· Review/Possible Revisions to the City Website Council Policies for the Library 
· Foundation and Friends Wish List Review 
· Revise Library card renewals in III database from one year to three years
ADJOURNMENT – 6:39pm
Submitted by:

_________________________________________________
Trustee Kathleen Peterson, Secretary
PAGE  
1

